
Southern Colorado Runners 

Board Meeting 

1601 Bonforte Blvd, Pueblo CO 

December 4, 2024 
_________________________________________________________________________________

____ 

Call to Order: The meeting of Southern Colorado Runners Club was called to order on 
December 4, 2024 at 6:10 PM. 

Attendance: Members in attendance- Ted Sillox, Paulette Arns, Dave Diaz, Paul Hindman, Ron 
Dehn Jessy Narimanov; Guests: Danny Saenz and Duane Nava (Chamber of Commerce), Katie 
and Steve Fox (Rock Canyon  Directors), Lewis Fox (member), Meg Scarlett (member) 

New Business: 

I. Treasurer Report 

A. Reviewed profits and losses by class through November 30, 2024. 

II. Newsletter 

A. Fall Issue has been sent out and great positive comments to Ron for a great 
newsletter.   

B. B. Deadline for articles for next newsletter is January 31, 2025 

III. Membership 

A. Currently 325 members’ total 

IV. Race Schedule 

A. December 8th- Rock Canyon Half Marathon and 5k Mini Rock: so far 650 
people have registered 

B. December 14th- Nelson’s Raffle Run-2-,4-, & 5-mile distances 

C. January 1st-Canon City Resolution Run 

D. January 4th- Chilly Willy Raffle Run 

E. February 15th- Valentine Twosome 

F. March 2nd- Spring Runoff 

G. May 25?-OMT has been changed to Duathlon 



V. Club Banquet 

A. January 25, 2025@ Brues Ale House 

i. Club awards-Ted and Paul will get with Danny to get descriptions of past 
categories .  Paul will send out nomination emails to members.  Ted will 
appoint a committee to review awards and determine winners.   

1. Nomination deadline to be determined. Probably 12/31/24 

2. The vendor needs two weeks to prepare plaques. 

ii. A discussion was held concerning if there are too many issued? Do we pare 
them down? No resolution was made so probably just go with last year’s 
categories.  Definitely continue to include students. 

iii. A discussion was also had concerning alternative award options in lieu of 
plaques.  No resolution was made. 

iv. Ted showed jackets to be awarded to volunteers in 2024. 

VI. Possible Pueblo Chamber Race 

A. Danny Saenz and Duane Nava from the Chamber of Commerce want to start 
a new Pueblo race, eventually being a full marathon.  They are looking for 
assistance from Southern Colorado Runners.  The Board indicated they 
would be willing to help any way they can.  Next step probably is for 
Chamber to put together a steering committee with a So.Co. Runner 
involved. 

VII. Possible 4th of July Race 

A. Katie and Steve Fox would like to formalize the July 4th run into a race.  Paul 
said he would help as a match with Newbie to 5K training. 

VII. Next Meeting 

1. January 8, 2025 

i. 6:00 PM 

ii. Location: 1601 Bonforte Blvd, Pueblo CO 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 PM.


